Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/CMS

	Application No: 
	3/2005/0263/P

	Development Proposed:
	TWO STOREY EXTENSION AT ACRELANDS, SAWLEY ROAD, GRINDLETON

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – The Parish Council commented by letter dated 7 April 2005 that it was unable to comment because of the lack of drawings showing the property as existing.  Such drawings were sent to the Parish Council directly by the agent on 11 April 2005.  No further comments from the Parish Council have been received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) – N/A.

Environment Agency – N/A.



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/ RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a detached stone built house in an isolated location across the field behind (north west of) Bowland High School, and within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.  The property has been previously extended at first floor level, following a permission in 1996 (3/1996/0446/P) and there is a detached double garage (also of stone construction) at the south west corner of the building.  The proposal involves an 8.8m x 6m two storey extension to link the house to the garage, which would comprise a play room and pantry on the ground floor with a bedroom and en suite bathroom above.  Also, the garage would be increased in height so that a gymnasium can be formed at first floor level.

The design of the extension intends to create the appearance of the house, and an outbuilding (the garage) being linked by an extension.  The design of the extension uses materials, roof slopes and window openings which reflect the character of traditional buildings in the locality.

I consider the proposal to be of an acceptable size and design for this dwelling.  As it does not extend the length of the dwelling and does not project any further to the rear than the existing garage, it will not, in my opinion, have any significant impact on the wider landscape.  There are no neighbours to be affected by the proposal.

Overall, therefore, I consider the proposal to comply with the requirements of Policies ENV1, G1 and H10 of the Local Plan and the SPG: Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 12 MAY 2005














